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Absence line: Leave a message any time day/night if you know your son/daughter will be absent. 

Subscribe to our newsletter online and have it delivered to your inbox in colour!  

Follow the link at www.rsc.vic.edu.au  
OFFICE HOURS: MONDAY-THURSDAY, 8:00AM - 5:00PM; FRIDAY, 8:00AM - 4:00PM 

 

CREDIT CARD PHONE  PAYMENT AND 
BPAY ARE  AVAILABLE THROUGH THE  

ROSEBUD SECONDARY  
COLLEGE OFFICE 

NEW TIMES 
At Rosebud Secondary College,  

Teachers are on bus duty from 8:05 to 
8:30am and 3:15 to 4:00pm.  The yard is  
supervised from 8:20am in the morning 

until 3:30pm in the afternoon 

WHATõS ON AT RSC 
 
 

MARCH 
 
9th: LABOUR DAY -  
 SCHOOL CLOSED 
 
10th:    SMT Parent Portal  
  Opens for Parent -Teacher      
 interview bookings & Report  
 Downloads 
 
12th: Division Swimming 
 
13th: Yr 11 Outdoor Ed -   
 Wetlands Discovery 
 
16th: Parent Teacher Interviews 
 - STUDENT FREE DAY 
 
16th  -  
20th:  Yr 10 Work Experience 
 
17th: Senior Sport 
 
20th: National Day of Action 
 against Bullying &  
 Violence.  
 Casual Clothes & $2  
 Donation. 
 
23rd: Yr 7 & 10 Immunisation 
 
24th: ATHLETICS DAY 
 
27th: LAST DAY OF TERM 1 
 
APRIL 

13th :   FIRST DAY TERM 2 (Day 1) 

 

PARENT - TEACHER INTERVIEWS  

Monday 16
th 

March 12:00 ð 7:00pm  

STUDENT FREE DAY  

XUNO Parent Portal opens Tuesday 10
th 

March  

for Bookings  

(Enter via RSC Website - www.rsc.vic.edu.au)  

 

It is with great pleasure that we introduce the college leadership team for 2015. We look forward to 
a fantastic year with these wonderful students leading the College community and student cohort.  
Above from left to right: VCAL Captain Brooke Kinna, VCAL Vice Captain Ashlee Burke, College 
Captains Alex Dellaportas & Cooper Corbett, College Vice captains Sarah Mann & Dean Patton 
and VCAL Vice captain Tom Stoffels. 

The students were announced at our College assembly on Tuesday morning. Along with Sports 
captains Dylan Dunstan and Lily Thomson. Congratulations to all our leaders. 
Below: Ebony Gray Year 11 belts out a tune. 

COLLEGE CAPTAINS 2015  



SUBSCRIBE TO OUR  

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER 
 
 

Please note that the RSC Newsletter is only available online. 
 Please subscribe to get an electronic version each  

fortnight by following the link on our Website: www.rsc.vic.edu.au 
 

Please add newsletter@safenewsletters.com to your contact list once  
you have subscribed.   

Hard copies are available at the front office for anyone with no internet access. 
 

 
 

A Great New Way to Keep in Touch.  
 

Rosebud Secondary College has subscribed to a school ï parent mobile phone service which will hold valu-
able information accessed via iPhones and Smartphones.  

 
Following in the newsletter is a step by step guide to downloading this free app, which will not only enable 
you to view events, newsletters and many other valuable items but most importantly it will send ñpush  

notificationsò to your phone to alert you to any urgent messages or information updates.  
 

This app will make you instantly aware for example if we have had to change a sports day through poor  
weather, or if a bus is delayed back from an excursion etc. 

 
We would hope that as many parents and students who have either an iPhone or Smartphone, do  

download this free app as we aim to further improve our communications between school and home. 

mailto:newsletter@safenewsletters.com


 

         FROM THE  PRINCIPALôS OFFICE 
 
 

 
Andrew Nicholls 
Principal 
 
 
Hello to the Rosebud Secondary College community. We are now heading into the end of term and interim reports. Soon 
the reports will be available for you to view and online bookings will open on Xuno. This is a very important part of tracking 

the progress of your child and we would like to see as many parents as possible on the day. 

 

We have been very active on our new website and Facebook page since launching it in the last few weeks. We have been 
able to highlight many student activities and achievements. If you want to stay up to date with the latest stories ñLike usò on 

Facebook to see what has been happening at the school. 

 

Last week we held a very successful Year 7 parent lunch as a follow up to our information night the previous week. This 
was a great chance to informally catch up with the staff who supporting our Year 7 students in 2015. There was some infor-
mation given on the day regarding access to the Parent Portal on Xuno and I would ask if you havenôt yet logged on that 
you do. Soon student reports will be uploaded to the portal for access. The school only produces hard copy reports by re-
quest and access is now primarily online. All student reports are archived on Xuno for easy access at later dates. You can 
access Xuno from the homepage of the new website on the left hand menu. If you have any concerns regarding access to 

the portal please contact the office. 

 

On Tuesday 3rd March we held our whole assembly and presented our new school captains to the student body. The cap-
tains gave very insightful speeches to the students and encouraged them to actively participate in the school and make the 

most of the opportunities while at Rosebud Secondary College. Follow the link: http://www.rsc.vic.edu.au/?p=1190 

 

School Captains- Alex Dellaportas & Cooper Corbett 
Vice Captains- Sarah Mann & Dean Patton 
VCAL Captains- Brooke Kinna & Tom Stoffels  
VCAL Vice Captain- Ashlee Bourke  

 

This week I was asked to judge with Mr Patton three dishes prepared by students in Ms Sharp- Tetleyôs Year 10 Catering 
class. This was a great opportunity to engage with the students and look at what they had been learning. We had to look at 
presentation and taste each dish and make a final decision. The competition was won by the team led by Skyla Lauch. All 

the students did very well and their effort should be praised. Follow the link: http://www.rsc.vic.edu.au/?p=1194 

 
Recently I attended the Lions Youth Of The Year competition round held by Dromana Lions Club. We had three students 
speak on the night. They were Matthew Clayton, Megen Anderson and Rachel Slocombe. This was a fascinating night 
where students speak on a prepared topic and complete an impromptu speech. Matthew won the Public Speaking Award 
and Megen the Overall Speaking Award. Megen will now through to the next round with other round winners Lee 

Komesarook and Sophie Armstrong. 

 
ORGANISATIONAL MATTERS: 
 
16th March 12:00 - 7:00pm Parent-Teacher Interview day: Please make bookings online via Xuno from Tuesday 10th March.  
Students are expected to attend interviews on the day, as there are no regular classes. 
 
24th March: Athletics Day at Truemans Road Reserve - all students are expected to attend. 
 

http://www.rsc.vic.edu.au/?p=1190
http://www.rsc.vic.edu.au/?p=1194


SECONDARY SCHOOLS  

TAX FILE NUMBER (TFN) PROGRAM  
 

Many families will have had students who have applied for their TFN through the school as part of this program. We 

have received notification that the Secondary Schools Tax File Number (TFN) Program between the Australian Taxa-

tion Office and schools ceased from 31st December 2014. 
 

Why was the program terminated? 

The Australian Government is strengthening proof of identity (POI) processes through a standardised national ap-

proach for government agencies. The Secondary Schools TFN program does not comply with these guidelines which 

require sighting and verification of original proof of identity documents. 
 

How can students apply for a TFN? 

Applying online and presenting POI documents at a participating Australia Post Office is the fastest and most conven-

ient way for students to get a TFN. More information on applying online can be found at ato.gov.au by searching for 

ôQC27248ô 

Students who are unable to visit a participating Australia Post office will need to complete the  

application form Tax file number - application or enquiry for individuals form (NAT 1432).  

More information about lodging this form can be found at ato.gov.au by searching for ôQC22604ô 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE   
16th ï 20th  MARCH 

 
There are still a number of Year 10 students who have not  
organised a Work Experience placement and the week of Work Experience is fast approaching.  
A reminder that normal Year 10  classes will not run during this week and that ALL Year 10  
students are expected to participate. There is not an alternative program. Many parents have been 
contacted over the last week via phone, with messages left and  it would be greatly appreciated if  
parents could help to encourage their students to organise themselves, as there are DEECD documents 
to be signed prior to commencing Work Experience. Students were informed about Work Experience in  
November 2014 and have been reminded constantly since returning after the Christmas Holiday break. 
 
Students are also required to complete two OHS modules prior to Work Experience, A General Module 
and an Industry Specific Module. Both of these have been organised at school but a number of students 
have still not completed them. Students will not be able to attend Work Experience unless these are 
completed. If parents could be alert to messages sent home over the next few days via SMT about OHS 
modules and help their students to complete the online tests. Students who know they have NOT  
completed these OHS modules are more than welcome to come to the Careers Office at lunchtime to 
seek help. 
 
There are also a large number of Year 10 students who have organised Work Experience but are yet to return 
the necessary signed paperwork, so if this could be attended to as quickly as possible it will help The Careers 
Office to finalise arrangements. 
Congratulations to the 18 Year 10 boys  who completed the one day CIC training on February 11th and now hold a 
White Card enabling them to  undertake Work Experience and Work Placement on designated building sites. 
 

Any queries contact The Careers Office at Rosebud Secondary College on 5986 8595 
Janette Pearman    Jackie Voigt Heather Mason 


